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Energy Facilities Siting and 
Environmental Protection Division 

 File:  15-AFC-01 

Project Title: Puente Power Project (P3) 
 

 E-MAIL:    Telephone: Meeting Location: Mandalay Generating Station, 
Oxnard, CA 

NAME: Carol Watson Date Nov 19, 
2015 

Time 11:30 am 

WITH:  Energy Commission (CEC) : Anwar Ali, Carol Watson, Marylou Taylor, Jon Hilliard 

Coastal Commission (CCC):  Jonna Engel 

NRG: Bill Baker, George Piantka, John Mihatov 

AECOM: Anne Connell, Julie Love 

SUBJECT:  Puente Power Project (P3) 

 

CEC and CCC met onsite with the project owner and consultants for a site review. The purpose of the visit 
was: 

1. have the agencies review the project site and work toward  assisting the CCC in making a wetlands 
determination; and  

2. have Jon Hilliard meet later offsite with Oxnard City Principal Planner, Chris Williamson 

 

The agencies and project owner’s staff walked the site reviewing vegetation and discussing other 
characteristics of the site such as depth to groundwater, the presence of hydric soils or other wetlands 
indicators, and overall hydrology and topography of the site. We also discussed the historical uses of the 
property as staging and Edison Canal dredge spoils storage for the Mandalay Generating Station, and how 
that might have influenced, compacted, or otherwise artificially altered soils and vegetation in the area.  The 
CCC indicated that they will review the project data and survey information, and provide a determination if 
the site should be categorized as a wetland pursuant to CCC regulations; likely this effort will occur in 
January. 

cc: 12-1-15 Signed: <SIGNED> 

Name:  Carol Watson, Planner II, Siting 
Division 
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